The Manager 

Environment Protection Authority

Darwin

Dear Sir



Re: Alleged illegal landfill dump behind Minmarama Village
Some months ago I wrote to the EPA in Darwin concerning a private landfill dump used by a construction company  into the mangroves behind the Minmarama Village in Ludmilla on the Kulaluk Lease Area. While visiting the community in 2009 I heard several complaints that the dump used for domestic rubbish by the villagers (itself of doubtful legality) had been fenced off with a locked gate for the exclusive use of a construction company. It appeared that the dumping was the result of a secret deal between the leaseholders and Venturin, which was the name I was given for the construction company involved.

The leaseholders are the Gwalwa Daraniki Association Inc. This case is not to be confused with the nearby dumping of a mountain of construction waste on the Kulaluk lease by Halikos's construction company. However, residents of Minmarama also complained of the dumping by Halikos and the dust it created, plus the dangers of heavy vehicles driving through the community and the damage to unsealed roads the unregulated access caused.

In addition, I note that the community is built on an old landfill dump where a large proportion of old Darwin was dumped after Cyclone Tracy. A health worker at the Bagot Community once expressed concern to me about the health effects of building on the Council dump, citing several cases, but saying the residents were afraid to complain because of their fear of the landlord.

The reason for this follow up letter is that a few months ago I received a telephone call from the EPA in Darwin to reassure me that my original query about the dumping behind Minmarama was being 'looked into' and that I should be patient. I have heard nothing since then and I have never received any written reply to my questions. You will remember that my letter was accompanied by photographic evidence taken of the dump and machinery at the dump, after it was levelled and top-dressed in 2009.

I believe the leaseholders or the company need to explain what was dumped into the mangroves, whether a permit was obtained and what financial arrangements were made. I repeat, I was told that the company who used the dump was the Venturin construction company.

Can the EPA please inform me of the results of their investigation if indeed an investigation was held, and if not, why not? For a start, I suggest the EPA examine aerial photographs between 1980 when the lease was granted and aerial photographs over the following ten-year periods to view the extent of the dumping.

I enclose the five photos taken by myself at the dump following complaints by the Minmarama residents during my visit in 2009.

Yours sincerely

Dr Bill Day

27 June 2018

Consulting Anthropologist Mobile: 0472768654, Home 08 93715010
